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MSDS标题

LITHIUM FLUORIDE MSDS报告

产品标题

高纯氟化锂;超干氟化锂

CAS号

7789-24-4

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
LITHIUM FLUORIDE

NFPA
Flammability 0
Toxicity 3
Body Contact 2
Reactivity 0
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
As flux for soldering and welding aluminium, in the manufacture of vitreous enamels and
glazes. Lithium fluoride prisms are used in infra- red spectrophotometers.
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SYNONYMS
LiF, "soldering and welding flux"

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Toxic if swallowed.
Contact with acids liberates very toxic gas.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Toxic effects may result from the accidental ingestion of the material;
animal experiments indicate that ingestion of less than 40 gram may be fatal
or may produce serious damage to the health of the individual.  Ingestion may
result in nausea, abdominal irritation, pain and vomiting.  Fluoride causes
severe loss of calcium in the blood, with symptoms appearing several hours
later including painful and rigid muscle contractions of the limbs.
Cardiovascular collapse can occur and may cause death with increased heart
rate and other heart rhythm irregularities. The brain and kidneys may be
affected. Other toxic effects include headache, increased saliva output,
jerking of the eyeball and dilated pupils, lethargy, stupor, coma and rarely,
convulsions.  Lithium, in large doses, can cause dizziness and weakness. If a
low salt diet is in place,  kidney damage can result. There may be
dehydration, weight loss, skin effects and thyroid disturbances. Central
nervous system effects include slurred speech, blurred vision, numbness,
inco-ordination and convulsions. Repeated exposure can cause diarrhea,
vomiting,  tremor, muscle jerks and very brisk reflexes.

EYE
  Although the material is not thought to be an irritant, direct contact with
the eye may produce transient discomfort characterized by tearing or
conjunctival redness (as with windburn).

SKIN
  The material is not thought to produce adverse health effects or skin
irritation following contact (as classified using animal models).
Nevertheless, good hygiene practice requires that exposure be kept to a
minimum and that suitable gloves be used in an occupational setting.
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Solution of material in moisture on the skin, or perspiration, may markedly
increase skin corrosion and accelerate tissue destruction.  Toxic effects may
result from skin absorption.

INHALED
  Inhalation may produce health damage*.  The material is not thought to
produce respiratory irritation (as classified using animal models).
Nevertheless inhalation of the material, especially for prolonged periods,
may produce respiratory discomfort and occasionally, distress.  Acute effects
of fluoride inhalation include irritation of nose and throat, coughing and
chest discomfort. A single acute over-exposure may even cause nose bleed.
Pre-existing respiratory conditions such as emphysema, bronchitis may be
aggravated by exposure. Occupational asthma may result from exposure.
Effects on lungs are significantly enhanced in the presence of
respirableparticles.  Persons with impaired respiratory function, airway
diseases and conditions such as emphysema or chronic bronchitis, may incur
further disability if excessive concentrations of particulate are inhaled.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Principal routes of exposure are by accidental skin and eye contact
andinhalation of generated dusts.  Extended exposure to inorganic fluorides
causes fluorosis, which includes signs of joint pain and stiffness, tooth
discoloration, nausea and vomiting, loss of appetite, diarrhea or
constipation, weight loss, anemia, weakness and general unwellness. There may
also be frequent urination and thirst. Redness, itchiness and allergy-like
inflammation of the skin and mouth cavity can occur. The central nervous
system may be involved.  Lithium compounds can affect the nervous system and
muscle. This can cause tremor, inco-  ordination, spastic jerks and very
brisk reflexes. They may cause birth defects and should not be used when
pregnancy is suspected. They are effective in treating manic episodes of
bipolar disorder. Restricting sodium in the diet increases the risks of
taking lithium.
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